

**Attendees:** Aaron Weimer, Shannon Russell, Peggy Henson, Chantel Heichert, Kim Patirquin, Krysta Scheuerman, Tasha W

**Call to Order:** 6:59

## **Treaty Land 6 Acknowledgement**

**Minutes Adopted:** Minutes amended at 7:01

### **Recap:**

**1:**Chantel has nothing new to report

**2:**Principal Aaron Weimer

- Drumheller next week (May 14-15) they have 5 parents that have volunteered
- Fine Arts Day at Battle Lake for all division students in G 7-8
- May 28 Grade 8 goes to the High School
- Lake Nakamun a June 12-13
- New draft for AP of cell phone use has been added. Grade 5 and under cell phones need to be in locker, Grades 6-8 will have a little bit more freedom. Number 5 on AP draft is the biggest change,” staff, students and parents are not permitted to record a conversation without prior written consent of administration.”

\*Feedback?

\*Chantel: Are kids still allowed to text during breaks?

\*Aaron: We will most likely get kids to come to the office, send their text, wait for an answer, then go back to class. They would never stop a child from communicating with a parent.

\*Kim: Consequences need to be better outlined.

\*Aaron: People will be notified ahead of time of what the new school policy is, there will be an outline of expectations and what is appropriate use as tech changes.

**3:**Vice Principal Shannon Russell

- On May 18 she is taking four Grade 5 students to Lakedale AG Society youth forum.

**4:**Peggy Henson

- Ms. Marquardt says, “Thank you!” Everyone had a great time at CHIPS
- Mr. Mennear says, “ Thank you!” For doing a fundraiser for the School of Rock band club. It will hopefully be Wednesdays after school and has approximately 50+ students that are interested in joining.
- Mrs. Hebert’s class is going to Fort Edmonton Park and the Heritage Museum
- Div. 1 mini track meet June 14
- Div. 2 track and field day May 22 with a rainout day of May 28
- May 28 7-8 will go to Leduc for a division track meet

\*Peggy: Would parent council be willing to provide hot dogs for the schools two track meets (Div 1&2)

- \*Chantel: Yes, could we piggyback Div.3 on May 22 or June 14, are they here?
- \*Shannon: Could Div.3 help out with Div.1 fun day?
- \*Aaron: Later would be better because of exams and the Lake Nakamun trip.
- \*Chantel: Div.1 June 14 hotdogs, Div.2 May 22 hotdogs, June 26 Div.3 hotdogs?
- \*Kim: Will we have enough help?
- \*Chantel asks that the home economics room be booked for the parent council to use on listed hotdog days. Last day of school June 26 freezies will be handed out to all the kids.
- \*Aaron: Please drop freezies off June 1 he will figure out how to freeze them.

**Next meeting set for: June 3, 2024 AGM 7:00pm**

**Adjourned: 7:28**

**Call to Order: 7:29**

#### **5: Banking**

- Venessa was not at the meeting, so no report was shown
- Monies coming out of casino account: apple trees (they were motioned for last year), Drumheller bussing, Lake Nakamun bussing, 2025 Drumheller bussing (+inflation)

\*Kim: Will we have it all spent by the next casion? Casion is set for March 2025 date unknown at this point.

\*Chantel: Yes, unless we have approval for a special project then we can hold funds over.

\*Kim: Could we do a casino at Louis Bull? They will be opening it up to Wetaskiwin School Divison for casinos.

\*Chantel: Will look into it more. At 7:33 received text that Lynn was not coming.

\*Krysta: Could we spend casino money on the library project.

\*Aaron: Mark said we could go ahead with the project as long as everything purchased was easy to clean.

\*Peggy: How much did the Arber Greenhouse fundraiser make for the library?

\*Chantel: \$660

#### **6: Hot Lunch**

- Done for the year, Pasta Kulture was delivered to students May 6 & 7. Chantel paid them May 7.

#### **7: Fundraising**

- Chantel: The popcorn people pushed the dates we wanted further back because they are to busy with markets this time of year. So she went ahead and set up an account with Mundare Sausage to fundraise for Mr. Mennear's School Rock Band. If we were to raise more than the aforementioned \$1000 (motioned at April meeting) we could possibly redirect the extra funds to the library project. We would have to end the fundraiser on a Tuesday and pick up would be the following Tuesday in Leduc. We would bring back to the school, sort and parents would have to pick up that evening.

\*Shannon: If we sold enough could the truck deliver here?

\* Chantel: Possibly??

\*Krysta: What percentage do we get?

\*Chantel: We HAVE to sell 100 rings of sausage to get the bulk pricing of \$8.50/sausage, we set the price and then we get the difference. Will call to confirm how much time is needed for a big order and we will go with the most popular items. Can we use the gym for sorting and pick up?

\*Shannon: If it's not in use, what times are we thinking?

\*Chantel: Everything picked up by 7, pick up date June 25. Monies will go into the "general" account and the we will pay Mr. Mennear out of there.

#### **8: New business**

- Fundays set for May 22, June 14, June 26 this will include hotdogs. Freezies for the whole school June 26.
- Check was wrote for Arber Greenhouse \$2640

Kim makes a motion to purchase new ketchup, mustard and foil pans. Krysta seconds this motion, 7:55pm.

\*earlier in the day these parent council items were thrown out because there was mouse poop in foil pans. Ketchup and mustard containers were also in the same area so they were thrown out as well along with some paper cups and napkins.

**Adjourned:** 8:01pm